RESEARCH CO-ORDINATOR FOR THE HOUSING AND DEMENTIA RESEARCH CONSORTIUM – JULY 2010


For a while now, the Housing and Dementia Research Consortium has been hampered in what it has been able to do by the lack of dedicated staff time, and any initiatives have had to be undertaken alongside busy day jobs. It was therefore decided that each of the core members, Anchor, Hanover, Housing 21 and MHA, would contribute to a fund to appoint a part-time project manager. The three priorities for the role are to:
· secure research funding for priority research into housing with care for people with dementia 

· liaise with the consortium's wider membership 

· develop links with research funders and potential research partners. 

We have appointed Sue Garwood, whom many of you may know, to undertake this role on a part-time freelance basis for an initial nine-month period. Sue has had the lead for housing and dementia on behalf of the Department of Health's Housing LIN for several years, and in that capacity has been an active supporter of the HDRC since its inception. She has been a passionate advocate for the role of the housing sector in improving the quality of life for people with dementia and their carers, contributing to one of the National Dementia Strategy external reference sub-groups, preparing briefings and case studies, and developing the LIN's housing and dementia web-pages. As well as being very knowlegeable about extra care housing generally, and the particular issues regarding ECH and dementia, Sue has an excellent understanding of the consortium's priorities, making her well placed to work with others to achieve them. 

Over the coming months, Sue will be working to:

· flesh out priority research topics

· identify potential research partners for each
· work with partners to respond to any bid opportunities

· develop a website for the consortium

· engage with the wider membership


Sue will also continue to provide a link with the Housing LIN. 

